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   Solar Eclipse Poem 

             Help! 

             No! 

   This can’t be true. 

    What will we do? 

         It’s dark! 

          It’s gray! 

  Sun’s disappeared! 

    The sun is gone, 

  It’s what we feared! 

    Sun’s blown out! 

 Its shine has stopped. 

    The sun is there, 

       Solar eclipse, 

   Sunlight’s blocked, 

       By the moon, 

  So don’t be shocked… 

  The moon will move. 

     And this eclipse, 

   Will soon be done! 

Mr. Rs.’s World of Science    

 

 

 

 

April Meeting 

Hostesses 

Roz Gadd and Rhonda Accordino 

April 4, 2024 

Ciminero’s Banquet Centre 

123 N. Main Street 

Niles, OH 44446 

 

Menu 

Roasted Chicken 

Penne and Meatballs 

Cheese Potatoes 

Italian Mixed Vegetables 

Tossed Salad 

Bread/Butter 

Soft Drinks 

Cake 

Coffee and Tea 

 

$25.00 

Checks payable to Beta Chi 

5:30 PM Induction of new member; 

50/50 Raffle 

6:00 PM Buffet Dinner 

 

Program 

Vince Bevacqua 

Community Connections 

 

Call off: 

Please call off by March 20 to Barb 

Layfield at 330-898-1196 if you cannot 

attend. If you do not call off, you will be 

charged for your missed dinner. 

 

https://danysempre.blogspot.com/2014_06_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


 

 

Sunshine Committee 

The following cards were 

sent:  Thinking of You to 

Roz Gadd; Sympathy to Stephanie 

Gabbard and Rene Penn; Get Well to 

Darnelle Clark. Valentine’s Day and 

Easter cards were sent to Reserve 

Members. 

 

 

 

 

Dues  Remember to pay 

your annual dues to Linda 

Falatic. Dues are $78.00 for 

active members and $41.00 for reserve 

members. Checks should be made to 

Beta Chi. 

 

From the Presidents: 

     On April 8 there will be a Solar 

Eclipse of the Sun, which we will be able 

to see in Ohio.  The next eclipse will not 

happen until 2039!  So, try to make this 

one.  Check your local libraries for free 

glasses.  Amazon is selling glasses and 

some Walmarts, Lowes, and Home 

Depots. 

     We are very excited to 

welcome  Shifon Ballard into our 

sisterhood.   The induction ceremony 

will be held at 5:30 at our April 

meeting.   

             Love, Ann & Wendy 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 

Please send any news for the newsletter 

to Carol Ann Hart by the 10th of the 

month. 

 

President Ann Fetrow asked for our help 

at the last meeting. She would like those 

of you who have anything that is used 

for Beta Chi meetings (decorations and 

such) notify her where the items are 

being stored. This would help to create 

an inventory of resources for the Beta 

Chi members to use. 

 

Dates to Remember: 

June 18, 2024   Executive Board 

Meeting and Membership Picnic, 

Howland Park 

 

October 16, 2024  Tri-County Meeting, 

which Beta Chi is co-hosting, A La Cart 

Catering, Canfield. 

 

       

 

 



 

 


